

Weybourne Road
Farnham
Surrey
GU9 9HF

Acting Headteacher: Mr Mark Baines

5th June 2020

Dear Parent / Guardian

I hope this letter finds all members of our family safe and well.

Reopening of the school to Years 10 and 12

Following my letter to you last week, this is to inform you that we will be reopening the school to Years 10 and 12, in a rota system, in line with the current Government guidance, from Monday 15th June. We have produced a plan that we believe will allow, as best we can, for the return of students to the school safely and which gives them access to subject specialists during this period.

The current plan will be reviewed, amended and adapted as and when the number of students allowed into the school increases. If Government policy changes, we will let know you know as soon as possible of those changes and how we will deliver them.

For your reference, you will find the following resources on our school website:

- Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) to Students and Parents.
- Policies relating to the COVID Pandemic.
- <u>A video to show</u> students how they will move around the building, observing excellent hygiene and social distancing rules throughout.

Students will receive personalised timetables in the post by the middle of next week. In the meantime, please see the overview timetable for Year 10 and 12 at the end of this letter.

To support our planning, all parents of children in Years 10 and 12 should complete <u>this online</u> <u>form</u> to indicate your intentions for your child returning to school.

Whilst we have endeavoured to cover as much information as possible in the frequently asked questions, should you have a query that has not been answered in this document, please email admin@allhallows.net,



admin@allhallows.net







@allhallows









Weybourne Road
Farnham
Surrey
GU9 9HF

Acting Headteacher: Mr Mark Baines

New website

We hope the <u>redesigned school website</u> will be of great help to all students and parents, in finding the information you need. We will continue to add information to the website, but if there is something you feel would be useful for you, please do let us know at <u>admin@allhallows.net</u>.

Under the 'Covid-19' section, you will also see we have attached a link to the bi-weekly assemblies we have launched. We hope for that the students this is another way to keep in contact with the school and to see a friendly, familiar face.

Building works

We are now in a position to start the second phase of the reshaping of the front of the school. This part of the project will take up to eight weeks to complete, weather dependent, and will increase much needed parking for visitors to the school site.

Throughout this project, the students will able to enter and leave the school site safely at all times.

Duke of Edinburgh Award

If students are currently undertaking the Duke of Edinburgh Award at all levels, please continue to make contact through 'Teams' or through the email dofe@allhallows.net where a member of staff will respond to you.

Thank you for your support as we start this half term, your kind messages have been greatly appreciated by all the staff. We, like you, hope the increased number of students allowed in school is a small step towards all students and staff being able to work together again.

Stay Alert, Control the Virus, Save Lives

Yours faithfully

M A Baines

Acting Headteacher





allhallows.net









